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Exhibit FF. 
Highway 1 Leonard Road Site LA SHPO 

Letter of Site Recommendation



 

 

26 June 2020 

 

Dr. Malcolm Shuman 

SURA 

PO Box 14414 

Baton Rouge, LA 70898 

 

Re:  Final Report 

       La Division of Archaeology Report No. 22-6471 

       Phase I Cultural Resource Survey of 269 acres (108 hectares) near Shreveport, Caddo Parish, Louisiana 

 

Dear Dr. Shuman: 

 

We acknowledge receipt of the revised draft of the above referenced report. We appreciate the efforts to address our 

office’s comments on the draft report submitted on 5 May 2020. 

 

This letter is for preliminary, informational purposes only and does not constitute consultation or agency 

coordination with our Office as defined in 36 CFR 800:  “Protection of Historic Properties” or by any state 

regulatory process. The recommendation stated below could change once the responsible federal and/or state 

agency initiates consultation with our Office. Consultation with the State Historic Preservation Office is not a 

substitution for consultation with Tribal Historic Preservation Offices, other Native American tribes, local 

governments, or the public.  

 

If the proposed project will require federal permits, licenses, funds, loans, grants, or assistance for development, we 

would concur that site 16CD54 remains eligible for nomination to the National Register of Historic Places.  We 

would further concur that sites 16CD55, 16CD250, 16CD252, 16CD253, 16CD257, 16CD258, 16CD259, 16CD269 

– 16CD275, and 16CD408 are not eligible for nomination to the National Register.  Our office looks forward to 

consulting with the responsible federal agency, should they become involved in the project, on appropriate strategies 

for avoiding or mitigating adverse effects to site 16CD54.   

 

We are accepting the report as final; no further submissions are necessary.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Chip McGimsey at cmcgimsey@crt.la.gov or 225-219-4598. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kristin Sanders 

State Historic Preservation Officer 
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